
���������	�
��  

���  �������	
�
The Newsletter of the Noah Webster House & West Hartford Historical Society Winter 2013 

�
��
����������������������	����
��
����������������������	����
��
����������������������	����
��
����������������������	���� ���

�	���
��	���	�����������������	���
��	���	�����������������	���
��	���	�����������������	���
��	���	����������������� ���
This winter, warm up with an 
evening of good food, live mu-
sic, drinks, and tavern games. 
Tavern Nights at the Noah Web-
ster House offer a unique night 
out. Each night offers a different 
menu or entertainment. Sittings 
are offered at 6 & 8 p.m. on Fri-
days and 5:30 and 7:30 p.m. on 
Saturdays. Reservations are re-
quired.  
    Tickets are $32 per person for 
the general public and $27 for 

museum members. The price includes dinner, one compli-
mentary drink, live music, and tavern games. Additional 
beverages will be available for purchase. 
    On Saturday, January 26, the menu includes cheese and 
apples, steak pie, roasted potatoes, steamed green beans, 
and gingerbread. The entertainer for the evening will be 
Don Sineti, a local chanteyman with a big following and a 
bigger voice. 
    The Friday, February 15 evening will offer bread and 
cheese, baked ham and apples, baked beans, steamed car-

rots, and Queen’s cake. Musician Rick Spencer teams up 
with Executive Director Chris Dobbs to bring down the 
house with a variety of foot-stomping tavern tunes.  
    A Taste of Ireland takes place on Friday, March 15. 
Enjoy a corned beef meal with cabbage, carrots and pota-
toes, Irish soda bread, and Marlborough “pudding”. The 
Crazy Celts will serenade with a variety of traditional mu-
sic. 
    The final evening will take place on Saturday, April 6 
and will feature roasted chicken, biscuits, gravy, corn, and 
orange pudding. Debra Cowan is the featured musician. 
“She performs a cappella and with guitar in the great tra-
dition of folk singers like Joan Baez and Judy Collins, 
with a clear vocal that calls forth the ghosts of long past.” 
    Each evening ends with a variety of traditional tavern 
games. Guests are welcome to try Skittles, Captain’s  
Mistress, Shove Ha’penny, and several other eighteenth 
century games.  
    A valid ID is required for alcoholic drinks. Vegetarian 
options must be requested at the time reservations are 
made. Reservations are available through the museum’s 
website at www.noahwebsterhouse.org, or by calling 860-
521-5362 x10. 

We are thrilled to announce that the Noah Webster House & West Hartford Historical Society 
has received a $224,000 grant from the Hartford Foundation for Public Giving. This is a trans-
formative lead gift from one of the region’s most influential foundations.  It will allow the mu-
seum to embark on a three year, $600,000 project entitled Capacity Building Initiatives: In-
creasing Accessibility for the 21st-Century Audience.  These initiatives will promote literacy, 
build civic responsibility, engage diverse communities, and expand the organization’s ability to 
serve more people in multiple ways.   
    “Expect the unexpected from the Noah Webster House” said former Board member Mario 
Gaztambide when he was reflecting on everything that our little (in space only) museum does.  
And, indeed, this has become our mantra. The initiatives made possible through the Hartford 

Foundation will help redefine the museum experience and what we stand for.  Executive Director Christopher Dobbs 
stated “We want and need in the 21st-century to be more than a historic house museum.  To flourish in this era, we must 

(Continued on page 5) 

This could be your last mailed issue of The Spectator… 
Please see page 7 for more information! 
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On September 26, 2012 Mario Gaztambide, a devoted and active Board member of the 
Noah Webster House & West Hartford Historical Society, died at Hartford Hospital. 
Mario first came to the museum when he was looking for a location to exhibit his wife 
Jacqueline’s art. This exhibit was the beginning of a meaningful relationship between 
the museum and Mario. 
    Mario joined the Board of Directors in 2009. While we knew aspects of who Mario 
was, we learned more about him at his memorial service. He was born in Puerto Rico 
and when his father died in the 1960’s he took over as manager of the lumber business 
his father founded. He loved art from an early age and started a small collection. He 
knew many of the Puerto Rican artists of the 1950’s and ‘60’s and helped to organize 
auctions to raise scholarship money for local artists. 
    He attended la Universidad de Puerto Rico where he studied 
history and the humanities. Mario spent most of his life teaching 
or as a school principal. He was the headmaster at Dorado Acade-
my in Puerto Rico before relocating to teach in New Britain, 
Connecticut. After his retirement from teaching he worked as an 
education consultant for the government in Puerto Rico and as a 
realtor in the West Hartford/New Britain area. 
    Serving on many committees, he was happy to share his 
knowledge, enthusiasm and energy. We will miss seeing him 
around the museum. 
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Dear Members, 
 

Happy New Year!  I hope that 13 is going to be a lucky year for everyone.  It certainly 
appears that it is going to be a lucky one for the museum now that we have received the 
leading Hartford Foundation for Public Giving gift for our Building  
Capacity Initiatives (please read the article on the front page for more details). 
 

There are pivotal years for every organization, and I believe that we are transitioning 
into one of those for the Noah Webster House. A few years back we reinvigorated the 
site with an interior restoration, remodeling of exhibit and public spaces, and exciting 
new programs. Now we are launching into another exciting venture as our museum  
redefines what it means to be a house museum and historical society in the 21st century.   
 

Noah Webster recognized that for the Republic to survive, it needs educated and in-
formed citizens who can freely and adequately communicate with one another.  The 
series of literacy programs that the museum is initiating follows Webster’s legacy.  
Likewise, the Civil Discourse Forum will explore in a modern context many of the is-
sues that Webster confronted in his copious writings and his belief in public dialogue.   
 

We believe that the iPad project will be so innovative that it will allow the museum to 
connect with a much broader segment of the population and become a model for other 
historic sites that want to bring the past to life for a contemporary audience.   
 

I hope that you will be part of this transformative journey as we brave an old world of 
language and history through new and exciting methods. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
Chris Dobbs 
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Yarn It All! Friday, January 11, 6-8 p.m. 
Bring a project to work on and meet other crafters. 
 
Mending 101 Thursday, January 17, 6:30-8:30 p.m. 
Learn to fix up your wardrobe with simple hand sewing techniques. 
 
Tavern Night Saturday, January 26, 5:30 & 7:30 p.m. 
Steak pie with fixings and the music of Don Sineti 
 
Dr. Lois Brown Discussion Sunday, February 3, 3 p.m.  
Join us and WHAASCO at the West Hartford Library for “Acts of War and Dramas of 
Freedom in the 19th Century” 
 
Valentine’s Day Card Workshop Saturday, February 9, 1-3 p.m.  
Create a handmade card for your loved one. 
 
Machine Sewing for Beginners Sunday, February 24, 1-4 p.m. 
Gain the skills to make a simple pillow or placemat with your sewing machine. 
 
Tavern Night Friday, February 15, 6 & 8 p.m. 
Baked ham and sides with music by Rick Spencer and guest singer Chris Dobbs. 
 
Tavern Night Friday, March 15, 5:30 & 7:30 p.m. 
A traditional St. Patrick’s Day meal and music by The Crazy Celts. 
 
Tavern Night Saturday, April 6, 5:30 & 7:30 p.m. 
Roasted chicken with sides and entertainment by Debra Cowan. 
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These days, when people think 
“Webster”, they usually think 
“dictionary”, but that wasn’t al-
ways so. The surname “Webster” 
originally indicated the trade of a 
weaver, a tradition that Noah’s 
father, Noah, Sr. carried on.  
    On Friday, January 11 from 6-8 
p.m. drop in for Yarn it All!, a 
monthly get-together that invites 
textile enthusiasts to come to the 
museum and crochet, knit, weave, 
spin, sew, or do any other textile 
craft they enjoy. 
    New crafters are also welcome to stop by and get help 
with a project. Yarn It All! allows crafters to get help with 
stitches, share ideas, and meet new people in a fun and 
historic atmosphere.  
    A $5 donation to the museum is suggested. Light re-
freshments will be offered. For information and schedul-
ing, call 860-521-5362 x21. 
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Visit the Museum Shop for the   
perfect gifts for birthdays, anniver-
saries, hosts/hostesses and that spe-
cial occasion. For children we have 
cute stuffed animals including a 
rooster named Cocky, a pig called 

Percy, and Mini Moo the cow. Colonial toys abound with 
Jacob’s ladders, ball & cups, tops, and nine pins. For the 
foodie we have Connecticut products including pure hon-
ey, Sweet Texas Pickles, Tangy Lemon Butter, Amazing 
Hot Sauce and Best Hot Sauce. The shop stocks soap by 
Nutmeg Naturals with scents such as almond, lavender 
and pumpkin spice. Playing Captain’s Mistress and untan-
gling a tavern puzzle bring hours of fun for a special 
someone. And for the ladies we have vintage jewelry, 
bracelets, necklaces 
and earrings by a 
local jewelry design-
er and priced to sell! 
New and  exciting 
items are always 
coming in– so stop 
by often. 
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February 18-22 
9 a.m.-12 noon and 1-4 p.m. each day 

 
Two different workshops each day for kids 

ages 7-12. Visit www.NoahWebsterHouse.org 
or call 860-521-5362 x14 for more  

information. 

���������	�
������
��������������	�
������
��������������	�
������
��������������	�
������
������ ���
��������


��������������
��������������
��������������
��������������
������������������������������������� ���

Learn to create a beautiful hand-
made Valentine’s Day card and 
small gift bag with Angela 
Maine. Maine has been creating 
paper cards and gifts for several 
years and says, “I love paper 
crafting and scrapbooking. I don't 
do as much scrapbooking as I'd 
like because card making is like a 

drug. I can't get enough!” 
    See some of Maine’s most recent works at 
www.fromthetoolshed.blogspot.com, where she shares 
her passion for paper crafting. 
    More information on the program, including             
registration, can be found at www.noahwebsterhouse.org. 
    Space is limited to 15 students. The 
class fee is $27 per person or $22 per 
museum member. Registration is re-
quired- call 860-521-5362 x21 or visit 
www.noahwebsterhouse.org. The 
workshop will take place on Saturday, 
February 9 from 1-3 p.m. 
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be a cause that improves people’s lives and that reaches 
them in new and innovative methods.”  With this belief 
and the Board’s strategic vision, the museum over the 
next few years intends to implement and expand several 
projects.  Some of these include, but by no means are lim-
ited to: 
 
iPad© Tour – The creation and implementation of a 
groundbreaking iPad tour of the historic house will allow 
the Noah Webster House to expand its open hours to in-
clude times when guides are not available and make the 
museum more accessible.  The new tour will be available 
in English, Spanish, and with closed captioning for the 
hearing impaired.  For visitors with walking disabilities, it 
will also be used to help make interpretive content acces-
sible in hard-to-reach parts of the building.  A script is 
being written by accomplished author Susan B. Aller and 
will be colorfully illustrated.  Never before viewed sup-
plementary information will also be available through 
videos that include interviews with experts, kids talking 
to kids about the past, and reenactments by Noah Webster 
himself.  Object labels, images, and primary documents 
related to the historic house and Webster will also be 
made available. 
 
Literacy Programming – The museum will expand its 
involvement in the National Dictionary Project.  As the 
project’s website states, “The goal of this program is to 
assist all students in becoming good writers, active read-
ers, creative thinkers, and resourceful learners by provid-
ing them with their own personal dictionary.”   Over the 
past eight years the museum has worked with the West 
Hartford Rotary on this project.  Now the NWH&WHHS 
plans to serve less affluent communities such as Bloom-
field, Hartford, and East Hartford.  A Noah Webster 
"character" will be developed to offer performances at the 
schools and inspire children with reading and writing. 

(Continued from page 1) 
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Larry Bard and Merri Korn 
Beth Campbell 
Mary Donohue 
Eugene Leach and Kathleen Frederick 
Eleanor Sundman 
Jeff and Helen Williams 

    Other programs include bringing the literacy-based 
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changing exhibits that focus on the power of language 
and that explore the illustrated word through children’s 
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collaborating with a local musician to develop a music 
program that promotes language development through 
song.  
 
Civil Discourse Forum – The museum will introduce a 
regular forum on topics of current interest that spring-
board off either Webster’s legacy or West Hartford’s his-
tory.  Discussion topics might be centered on Webster-
related issues such as copyright law, climate change, pub-
lic education advocacy as a basis for a thriving democra-
cy, national language, or epidemics and vaccination.  
They could also include West Hartford-based topics, in-
cluding the impact of highways on suburban communi-
ties, the need for cities such as Hartford to expand, chang-
ing demographics, etc.  The intent is to keep the forum 
topics relevant to current issues.  
    In addition to the above mentioned projects, the Hart-
ford Foundation for Public Giving grant is allowing the 
museum to hire its first Development and Membership 
Coordinator as well as providing funding for a three-year 
marketing plan. 
    Museum staff are looking forward to sharing these ex-
citing and innovative projects with you in the upcoming 
months and years.  As exhilarating as all of this is, the 
museum is still pursuing funding to complete these and 
many other projects.  Please let us know if you are inter-
ested in helping to support an initiative or if you have any 
foundation or corporate connections.  Our success and 
impact on future generations is dependent on our commu-
nity of friends who believe in us.  For more information, 
please contact Executive Director Christopher Dobbs via 
email at cdobbs@noahwebsterhouse.org or at 860-521-
5362 x12. 

Local author Deborah Anderson-Clubb kicked off the 
Meet the Author series in August 2012. 



���������	�
�� 6 

Carved Peach Pits 
Accession #: 1987.123 
Donations to the collection at the Noah Webster House & 
West Hartford Historical Society can help to tell our  
community’s history through exhibits and public         
programs and can help with interpretation by scholars 
doing research. The museum collects a wide variety of 
materials including objects of historical, archaeological or 
human interest. Sometimes many items  of a similar style 
(e.g. Webster dictionaries or historic clothing) are donated 
and other times the donation is something completely  
different.  
    One such donation came in 1987 in the form of a     
collection of carved peach pits. From what we have been 
told they were carved by Edgar Lutner, a faculty member 
at the American School for the Deaf. The carvings arrived 
carefully stored in six small tin tobacco boxes. There are 
carvings of furniture, animals, letters, and other house-
hold items. These tiny little carvings help to show that 
collections do not have to be an expensive hobby but can 
just be a collection that brings fun and interest to our 
lives.  
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The tiny dressers on the left have drawers that pull out. Items in 
the collection can be seen by appointment. Contact Sheila at 
860-521-5362 x17. 
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Machine Sewing for Beginners: 
    Many people have an old (or 
brand new) sewing machine 
tucked away in their basement or 
attic. Don’t let it gather dust any 
longer – learn to use your machine 
in this beginner’s class on Sunday, 
February 24 from 1-4 p.m. The 
class will include time to learn, as well as time to begin a 
simple project. 
    You will learn how to use your machine and do several 
basic stitches (straight stitch, gathering stitch, zigzag). 
Instruction will include threading the machine, using the 
bobbin, tension, and backstitching.  
    Participants are required to bring a sewing machine 
with needle, thread, and correct bobbin. If available, 
please bring the user manual.  
    The class is $35 per person ($30 for museum members) 
and is limited to 10 participants. Included in the cost are 
1/2 yard of fabric, one spool of thread, and instructions to 
make either an 18” square pillow or a pair of placemats. 
Registration is required. To register, visit 
www.noahwebsterhouse.org or call 860-521-5362 x21. 

Mending 101: 
    Do you know how to sew on a button to 
make it last? How to mend a torn seam? 
Hem those too-long pants? Learn to mend or 
patch those torn or worn garments and linens 
at Mending 101. This class for hand-sewing 
beginners is the perfect time to learn how to 
fix the things you love. The class takes place on Thurs-
day, January 17 from 6:30-8:30 p.m. 
    You will learn three basic stitches (running stitch, 
backstitch, whipstitch), then use those skills to mend a 
torn seam, sew on a button, hem a pair of pants or a skirt, 
and darn a hole in a sweater or sock. 
    Bring an item or two to mend as listed above, as well as 
a pair of small, sharp scissors. Some scissors will be        
available to borrow. Participants may also bring a small 
sewing kit if they have one. Open to everyone age 8 and 
over. 
    The class is $25 per person ($20 for museum members) 
and everyone will take home a sewing needle, thread, 
needle threader, and instructions. The course is limited to 
15 people. Registration is required.  To register, visit 
www.noahwebsterhouse.org or call 860-521-5362 x21. 
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Due to rising costs, beginning next quarter the museum will email The Spectator to its members. Everyone with an email 
address linked to their museum membership will be added to The Spectator email list. If you would like to remain on the 
“snail mail” list, please return this form to the address below or email perkinsa@noahwebsterhouse.org by March 1, 
2013. 
 
�� I would like to continue to receive The Spectator via USPS. 

 
Name(s):____________________________________________________________________ 
 
Street:______________________________________________________________________ 
 
City, State, Zip: ______________________________________________________________ 
 

 
Return to: 

Noah Webster House & West Hartford Historical Society 
Attn: Spectator 

227 South Main St.  
West Hartford, CT 06107 
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Save the Date  
 

Friday, April 12 
Webster’s War of the Words   

 

www.NoahWebsterHouse.org 

Name(s): 
______________________________________ 
Street: 
______________________________________ 
City, State, Zip: 
______________________________________ 
Daytime Phone: 
______________________________________ 
Evening Phone: 
______________________________________ 
Email:  
______________________________________ 
New Member_____   Renewing Member_____ 

Basic Membership Benefits 
 
¨ Free unlimited admission to the museum during museum hours 
¨ Membership is good for one full year 
¨ Free or reduced admission to many museum programs and events 
¨ Preferred ticketing to certain museum programs and events 
¨ 10% discount on purchases at the Museum Shop 
¨ Subscription to The Spectator newsletter via email 

___ I have enclosed a check made payable to: 
Noah Webster House 
___ Please charge my credit card  
____Visa   ____ MasterCard  ____ Discover 
Card number__________________________ 
Expiration date_________ 
___ My employer has a matching gift  
program (please enclose the form) 

Please check one: 

____ $25 Senior/Student  
____ $30  Individual  
____ $40 Family/Household  
(2 adults and children under 18) 
____$40 Grandparent  
(2 adults & grandchildren under 18) 
____$100 Contributor  
Basic membership benefits plus four 
guest passes to the museum 
 

____ $250 Sponsor  
All of the above plus 10% off of  
facility rental 
____$500 Sustainer  
All of the above plus (1) free  
admission to a designated event 
____$1,000 Benefactor  
All of the above plus invitation to  
special benefactor event 
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www.NoahWebsterHouse.org 

Program interests: 
   Children 
   Family 
   Adult 

MAIL TO: Noah Webster House &  
West Hartford Historical Society 

227 South Main Street, West Hartford, CT 06107 

Contact Preferences: 
   Do Not Mail 
   Do Not Solicit 
   Do Not Call 

Receive Spectator 
newsletter via: 

   Email 
   U.S. Mail 

This could be your last 
mailed issue of  
The Spectator… 

Please see page 7 for 
more information! 


